St. James’ Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting (Hybrid)
July 25, 2023
Present: Warden Susanne Rynkiewicz, Warden Bill Spalding, Marie Hughes, Diane Steckel, Margie Amberge, Barbara Burton, Nancy Corl, Amy Allyn and Judy Holmes.
On ZOOM: Michael Brown, Laura Posecznick and Nicole Bova with May Financials
Absent: None
6:00 PM: Call to Order
Prayer: Warden Susanne Rynkiewicz 

A pre-read report was sent out to the Vestry, prior to the meeting, with supporting documents.

1. Quick Action Items:
	A. June Minutes: The Vestry reviewed the minutes and found no corrections were needed. Nancy Corl made a motion to approve the minutes; Marie Hughes seconded; Vestry approved. 
	B. Choice of Psalm for August meeting: (Margie Amberge) Psalm 91
	C. Altar Guild Request: The Altar Guild has made a proposal to purchase a new fair linen for the low altar through the Memorial Fund at a cost of $350.00, plus delivery. The Vestry reviewed the proposal. Warden Bill Spalding made a motion to accept the proposal with funding through the Memorial fund; Marie Hughes seconded; Vestry approved.
	
2. Warden report:
	A. Columbarium Update: Doug Smith continues to work with the village on the approval process. 
	B. A/C Update: Warden Susanne Rynkiewicz updated the Vestry on proposals and costs obtained, so far, for the A/C. During discussion, Michael Brown suggested exploring the possibility of doing the A/C in two phases. Warden Bill Spaulding and The Building and Grounds Committee will continue to explore options for cost effective solutions.
	
	C. Orkin Update: The infested area of the lower hallway was resprayed by Orkin, however staff is still finding insects. The Building and Grounds Committee will be contacting other insect treatment companies for a second opinion.

	D. Elevator: Parts for repair are on order. 

	E. Public Swimming Issues: There has been increased use of the property behind the church for swimming, despite signage stating no swimming. Other inappropriate behavior has also been noted by the staff. Margie Amberge talked with the Skaneateles Village Police Department, who suggested posting no trespass signs along with no swimming signs. Laura Posecznick has ordered signs which will be posted on the property within the next week. Judy Holmes volunteered to help with signage posting. A lock will be put on the rectory backyard gate to deter the public from accessing the waterfront.

	F. Safety Commission: A Safety Commission has been created. Members: Michael Larkin, Becky Goodell, Bonnie Adams, Jason Baleno and Marie Hughes (Vestry Liaison). The mission: The Diocese and National Episcopal Church feel this is an important topic in this day and age. While we hope we never have to be exposed to safety or medical emergencies, it is prudent to have protocols in place to make sure we can do the best for our congregation should something arise.
	The committee will be creating a binder addressing safety topics. The Vestry reviewed what will be included in the binder and a list of items that need to be researched for recommendations. Laura Posecznick has provided the committee with the Diocesan website that focuses on safety concerns.  

	G. Employee Safety and Conduct Guidelines: Laura Posecznick created the Employee Safety and Conduct Guidelines. Vestry reviewed guidelines sent to them prior to the meeting. The staff has received and signed acknowledgement of the guidelines.

	H. Rectory Punch-List Work Estimate: Warden Susanne Rynkiewicz reviewed the work progress at the Rectory. The project is moving along at a good pace to be ready for the Interim Rector and his wife. As with any remodeling project, priorities change as items need to be added, delayed or deleted from the project. Warden Susanne Rynkiewicz shared the updated priority list, reviewed costs to date with the Vestry and thanked Margie Amberge for bringing costs under budget. 

	I. Diocesan Investment Policy Statement and Socially Responsible Investing: Judy Holmes has written a letter sharing our concerns regarding the Diocesan investing policy.  Warden Susanne Rynkiewicz will contact the Diocesan to determine who we address our concerns to. The Vestry will continue to monitor this concern and review information requested when received. 

3. June Financials: Nicole Bova presented the June financial reports the Foundation Status report. Margie Amberge made a motion to approve the June financial reports and the Foundation Status report; Nancy Corl seconded; Vestry approved. 
	The Vestry discussed the upcoming Stewardship Campaign. Marie Hughes, Michael Brown and Barbara Burton volunteered to create this year’s Stewardship Campaign. 

Warden Susanne Rynkiewicz made a motion to end the meeting; Marie Hughes seconded; Vestry approved.
The meeting ended at 7:26 PM with Michael Brown offering a prayer.

Respectfully submitted,
Bethany Quattrociocchi, Clerk

 
